












































commenced, erected, maintained, improved, altered, made
or done, or any plantings made, by any Person other than
Declarant without the prior written approval of the
Architectural Review Board of, a Lot Development Plan
relating to such construction, erection, alteration or
plantings. Such approval shall be in addition to, and
not in lieu of, all approvals, consents, permits and/or
variances required by law from governmental authorities
having jurisdiction over Waterstone, and no Owner shall
undertake any construction activity within Waterstone
unless all legal requirements have been satisfied. Each
Owner shall complete all improvements to a Lot strictly
in accordance with the Lot Development Plan approved by
the Architectural Review Board. As used in this
subparagraph (c), "plantings" does not include flowers,
bushes, shrubs or other plants having a height of less
than eighteen (18) inches.

(d) R. In the event the Architectural
Review Board fails to approve, modify or disapprove in
writing a Lot Development Plan within sixty (60) days
after notice of such plan has been duly filed with the
Architectural Review Board in accordance with procedures
established by Declarant or, subsequent to the Applicable
Date, the Board of Directors, approval will be deemed
denied. A decision of the Architectural Review Board
(including .a denial resulting from the failure of such
Board to act on the plan within the specified period) may
be appealed to the Board of Directors which may reverse
or modify such decision (including approve a Lot
Development Plan deemed denied by the failure of the
Architectural Review Board to act on such plan within the
specified period) by a two-thirds (2/3) vote of the
Directors then serving.

(e) Guidelines and Standards. The Architectural
Review Board shall have the power to establish and modify
from time to time such written architectural and
landscaping design guidelines and standards as it may
deem appropriate to achieve the purpose set forth in
subparagraph (b) to the extent that such design
guidelines and standards are not in conflict with the
specific provisions of this Declaration. Any such
guideline or standard may be appealed to the Board of
Directors which may terminate or modify such guideline or
standard by a two-thirds (2/3) vote of the Directors then
serving.

(f) Ai=lication o Guidelnes and Standar-ds. The
Architectural Review Board shall apply the guidelines and
standards established pursuant to subparagraph (e) in a
fair, uniform and reasonable manner consistent with the



discretion inherent in the design review process. In
disapproving any Lot Development Plan, the Architectural
Review Board shall furnish the applicant with specific
reasons for such disapproval and may suggest
modifications in. such plan which would render the plan
acceptable to the Board if resubmitted.

(g) Desiem Consultants. The Architectural Review
Board may utilize the services of architects, engineers
and other Persons possessing design expertise and
experience in evaluating Lot Development Plans. No
presumption of any conflict of interest or impropriety
shall be drawn or assumed by virtue of the fact that any
of such consultants may, from time to time, represent
Persons filing Lot Development Plans with the
Architectural Review Board.

(h) Existin. Vioajins of - Declaration. The
Architectural Review Board shall not be required to
consider any Lot Development Plan submitted by an Owner
who is, at the time of submission of such Lot Development
Plan, in violation of the requirements of the first two
sentences of Paragraph 4-(h) of a Supplemental Declaration
relating to the Parcel in which such Owner's Lot is
located and/or the provisions of subparagraph (c) of this
Paragraph 14, unless such Owner submits to the
Architectural Review Board with such Lot Development Plan
an irrevocable agreement and undertaking (with such
surety as the Board may reasonably require) to remove
from the Owner's Lot any improvements or landscaping
constructed and/or installed prior to the submission of
a Lot Development Plan (or constructed and/or installed
in violation of a previously approved Lot Development
Plan) to the extent any such previously constructed
and/or installed improvement or landscaping is not
subsequently approved by the Architectural Review Board.
The Architectural Review Board shall have the power to
recommend to the Board of Directors that the Corporation
assess an Architectural Control Assessment against any
Owner who fails to comply with the requirements of
Paragraph 4 of a Supplemental Declaration or Paragraph 14
of this Declaration. Under no circumstances shall any
action or inaction of the Architectural Review Board be
deemed to be unreasonable, arbitrary or capricious if, at
the time of such decision, the Person having submitted a
Lot Development Plan for approval by the Architectural
Review Board has violated Paragraph 4 of a Supplemental
Declaration or Paragraph 14 of this Declaration and such
violation remains uncured.

(i) EXercise of Discretion. Declarant intends that
the members of the Architectural Review Board exercise
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